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MINUTES OF GENERAL LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE 
 
MEETING DATE Wednesday, 4 February 2015 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Councillor Anthony Gee (Chair), Councillor  (Vice-Chair) 

and Councillors Gordon France, Keith Iddon, Mark Jarnell 
and Pauline Phipps 

 
OFFICERS:  Elizabeth Walsh (Solicitor), Stephen Culleton (Lead 

Licensing and Enforcement Officer), Sarah Longden 
(Student Environmental Health Officer) and 
Dianne Scambler (Democratic and Member Services 
Officer) 

 
APOLOGIES:  Councillor  
 
OTHER MEMBERS:  Councillor  
 
 

15.LSC.28 Declarations of Any Interests  
 
There were no declarations of any interests. 
 

15.LSC.29 Exclusion of the Public and Press  
 
RESOLVED - That the press and public be excluded from the meeting for the 
following items of business on the ground that they involve the likely disclosure 
of exempt information as defined in Paragraph 1 of Part 1 of schedule 12A of the 
Local Government Act 1972. 
 

15.LSC.30 Application for the granting of a Private Hire Drivers Licence under Section 51 of 
the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976  
 
The Sub Committee received a report of the Director of Public Protection, Streetscene 
and Community to consider an application for the granting of a private hire drivers 
licence under Section 51 of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 
1976 to determine if an applicant was a fit and proper person. 
  
The applicant attended the meeting along with his friend and potential employer. 
  
The Lead Licensing and Enforcement Officer informed the Sub Committee that the 
applicant had made an application for a Private Hire Driver’s Licence with the Council 
on 29 September 2014 and had successfully passed the Council’s Knowledge Test, 
DSA Private Hire Driver Test Assessment.  
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The applicant has previously held a Private Hire Driver’s Licence with Salford City 
Council and had a number of convictions recorded against him. 
  
The applicanet had disclosed within his application a number of convictions recorded 
against him, in addition to the information contained within his Disclosure and Barring 
Service (DBS) disclosure certificate, including details of a caution that is not registered 
against him on the DBS. 
  
The Council’s Group II Medical requirements revealed that the applicant has been 
drug dependant within three years of the date of the medical and that he has had a 
resting ECG, so the matters raised have been forwarded to the Council’s Medical 
Advisor for advice. 
  
At the meeting, the Sub Committee were informed that this advice had not yet been 
received and as Members felt that the receipt of this information was needed to help 
them decide on whether the applicant was a fit and proper person the Sub Committee 
RESOLVED to defer the decision, until they had all the relevant information 
before them. 
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